A Brief Guide to Observing Lessons

NQTs should be observed at least once during each half term (if full time), and therefore, at least 6 times during the course of their induction. These observations should be spread evenly throughout the period, and prior warning of observations should always be given. Observations should last for the entire lesson, although it is practical to agree upon one or two areas of focus beforehand, based around the Standards (unless this is the first observation which is used to diagnose future areas of focus). Oral feedback should be given soon after the lesson and written feedback should accompany this. 
This feedback should be signed and dated by both the NQT and the induction tutor.

The lesson observation notes and feedback MUST make reference to the standards as it is against these that the NQT is judged. An agreed area of focus could concentrate on a few of the standards: the NQT cannot be expected to demonstrate competency in all standards in one lesson. 

NQTs should be expected to give induction tutors/observers a copy of the lesson plan in advance, and any hand-outs/text books which will be used.

After the observation, the NQT will need time to evaluate the lesson, and they are expected to bring a completed self-evaluation form with them to the formal feedback session.

It is entirely appropriate for more than one person to observe the NQT teach over the course of the induction year, but all observers should be aware of the Teachers’ Standards, and use the IStip forms.

